

CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E. DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

To: Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

From: Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

Date: August 26, 2022

Subject: Replacement Parts for multiple Sludge Pumps at Town Branch WWTP

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval for the purchase of Boerger replacement parts for multiple sludge pumps (3 different models) located in the Town Branch WWTP Primary Digester, Secondary Digester, Gravity Thickener, & Solids Processing areas. The Henry P. Thompson Company is the exclusive representative (sole source) for Boerger pumps in this area.

Purpose of Request

Currently, the division needs to purchase parts for the FL776 model, CL520 & PL320 model Boerger Sludge Pumps which are in need of service and repair. The purpose of this request is to gain approval to purchase, from the sole source provider, Boerger pump replacement parts and components currently in service within the division.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years?

The quote from The Henry P. Thompson Company for the parts needed at this time is \$22,759.34.

Are Funds Budgeted?

Funds are budgeted in: 4002 303402 001 76101

Martin / Albright

